Elk Stream Ranch Property Owners Association
Board of Directors Meeting

June 3, 2008
The Board of Directors of the Elk Stream Ranch Property Owners Association (ESRPOA) conducted its regular meeting at the Elk Stream home of Jim Fritz on June 3, 2008.    Doug Hoover, President called the meeting to order at 4:12 pm MDT.  Attendees included Doug Hoover; Jim Fritz and Steve Boone.  The topics of conversation were as follows:

· Prior Minutes.  The minutes from previous ESRPOA Board Meeting of 4/28/2008 were approved.

· Treasurers Report.  
· The current budget reflects the results of a heavy winter snow fall.  The Board will continue to monitor the budget through the remainder of the fiscal year.
· Based upon Board discussion, Jim Fritz will follow-up with Odin Christensen to prepare the 2008-2009 annual budget, which will be reviewed and presented at the annual ESRPOA meeting on August 9, 2008.
· Design Review Committee activity.  Recent activity within the Design Review Committee (DRC) includes the following:
· The Payden’s on lot 21 submitted a landscape design plan.  The landscape plan was reviewed and approved by the DRC.
· The Keyes’ submitted a request to re-clear the drive leading to their build site.  The Keyes’ currently have their property for sale and are looking to improve viewing/access to their property.  The DRC approved the request.
· Property Management Committee.  The PMC Committee continues to work toward completion on the following items:

· Johnny Tom currently has approximately 200 head of sheep in the Canyon for grazing purposes.  The Board has learned that Mr. Tom is suffering from financial difficulties.  Accordingly, the PMC will consider other grazing options for Spring 2009.
· Consistent with April PMC and Board approval, Odin and Phyllis Christensen have initiated weed spraying in lower half of Canyon.  Tres Mesa was retained for weed control on upper half of Canyon.  The results of spraying for upper half of Canyon have been mixed.  The PMC and Board will continue to monitor weed control options in upcoming years.
· Steve Boone raised the issue pertaining to the Elk Stream entrance gate.  The gate has been malfunctioning and when a malfunction occurs the gate remains failed in the closed position, thereby denying entrance and exit from the property.  This clearly presents a safety issue.  Currently the gate has been locked in the open position until repairs can be made.  Doug Hoover will discuss the gate safety issue with appropriate Board members of Elk Springs Ranch.
· Based upon Doug’s recent discussions with Cecil Thurman, the Road Lift work on the second mile of the ESRPOA section of Road 46 will begin within the next week to ten days.
· Old Business  
· Due to scheduling conflicts Doug Hoover has been unable to contact CDOT regarding a new access agreement for Road 46.  Doug will follow-up with CDOT at earliest convenience.
· The Board discussed and approved the need to file a lien on the Browns’ property (lot 25) for failure to pay POA dues.  Doug will initiate process for filing the lien consistent with ESRPOA CC&R documents. 
· New Business
· Directly related to the substantive efforts of Philip Walters and Doug Hoover, ESRPOA has recently been notified, that based upon our Community Wildfire Protection Plan (CWPP), the Colorado State Forest Service has awarded ESRPOA a $16,000 grant.  The specifics and timing of the grant are as yet unknown.  Upon final notification from the State Forest Service; we will determine the timing and approach to grant fund utilization. 
· Planning for the upcoming (August 9, 2008) annual meeting continues.  The Payden’s have again graciously agreed to allow the use of their barn for conduct of the annual meeting.  Doug will follow-up with the mailing of proxy information and other related documentation for the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:22 pm MDT.

Respectfully submitted

James M. Fritz

Secretary/Treasurer 

